
Testimony of Linda Libertini in support of HJR 1 

 

Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chairwoman John, Ranking Member Kelly and members of the committee: 

I am from Cleveland, Ohio, House District 11 and feel compelled to tell you how disturbed I am by the 

behavior of our federal government leaders that I am writing to urge you to step forward and do 

everything possible to curtail the corrupt activity of those who are expected to serve the states and not 

themselves.  

It is shocking to me that the states do not demand restraint of this vulgar abuse of power; the limitless 

spending and unconstitutional demands on state controlled issues.  Since when did the people elect 

President Biden dictator?  What is the difference in the United States and other communist countries if 

we allow this to continue.  The answer will be a sad history if nothing is done.   

I support passage of HJR 1 and urge you to do what can be done now to create term limits to keep 

Congress in check and safeguard our freedoms that seem to be dwindling on a daily basis.   

Thank you for the privilege of writing this letter while I am still free to do so without fear of negative 

consequences.   

 

 


